[image: image1.jpg]




Legislative Testimony
Senate Finance SB 220
March 2010
Good morning, my name is Robert Venables and I am the Energy Coordinator for Southeast Conference. Southeast Conference is the State’s regional development organization (ARDOR) whose mission is to undertake activities that promote strong economies, healthy communities and a quality environment in Southeast Alaska. For over a dozen years our energy committee has worked with the State, local governments and utilities toward reducing and someday, eliminating the use of diesel as a primary fuel source for the generation of electricity (primarily through the utilization of the region’s plentiful hydroelectric potential and development of an interconnected transmission system to share those resources to adjacent communities without sufficient resources of their own.

Southeast Conference applauds the work of the Senate Resources and Energy Committee, creating an energy policy and long-term vision for the state that can serve as a guide for meeting Alaskan’s current and future energy needs. We especially appreciate the committee taking the time to meet in southeast and take input on the many components of this bill.  This far-reaching legislation addresses the need for a comprehensive energy policy that goes beyond the renewable grant program (as great as that program is), and provides guidance and goals that gives the state and its citizens more “tools” in the tool box. The Production Tax Credit and the Alternative Energy Loan fund along with other provisions of this bill do exactly that. The Emerging Energy Technology Fund will encourage innovation and exploration of new sources of renewable energy such as tidal and wave energy for our coastal communities. And those of us in southeast particularly appreciate the inclusion of SB 132 into this omnibus bill as that will allow a mechanism to address the long list of energy infrastructure needs in the region.
Senate Bill 220 addresses many of the priorities long sought by our region and we eagerly look forward to continuing our collaborative work with the legislature and state agencies to implement the steps outlined in this important legislation.  Again thank you for your considerable work on this legislation and we look forward to its passage and enactment.
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